
Multiday position!
This morning I was woken up again at about 5:45 after failing
to find an assignment before this. This definitely turned out
to be a plus. Most sub jobs for me are a day at a time. The
longest I have had in the past was five days, but that was the
only one that long. This morning I was offered one for four
days. Not record-breaking, but still nice as it fills in my
week- and no phone ringing before 6AM! It is especially nice
as this is testing time and so subs are not needed as much.
The test of course blocks out a little more than an hour each
morning where I have to do next to nothing as a regular
teacher has to administer the test. A couple other lessons are
taught by the other 3/4 teacher to a double-size class (the
wall between the rooms is a folding wall). In fact, I really
only had to teach one lesson today, math, though I don’t
expect it to remain like that all week. Unfortunately the kids
were quite chatty during math. That, coupled with only 40
minutes to teach an hour lesson means I didn’t finish- I’m not
sure how the regular teacher expects one lesson to be taught
each day with the shorter time slot. Well, I think she’s
hoping for one a day in any event.  I expect tomorrow besides
math I will be at least doing something during reading other
than going around keeping kids on task even though I think
it’s going to be a double-class activity again (though broken
down into groups).   If this post is a little nonsensical it
is because I am running on fumes right now as it were.  5:45AM
wakeup + lack of sleep = one tired sub.  Signing off for now…
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Voting in the great state of
OHIO
Today is finally our turn to vote in the primaries here in
Ohio.  And of the candidates who are left, I only really like
one!  A lot of people in this neck of the woods find it unfair
that we don’t get much of a say earlier in the campaign, when
all the candidates are left.  I just accept it for the way it
is, and I enjoy being in the national spotlight now – it’s
neat to turn on CNN and hear Ohio this and Ohio that.  So, I
will be going to the polls later today when time permits to
perform my duty as an American citizen and vote – though I
hope it doesn’t land me in jury duty at a later time.  And I
will vote for the candidate I would like to see lead our
country, even though he doesn’t stand a chance and will most
likely drop out of the race within a week.  Then tonight, I
will watch all the news channels as the final numbers come in,
and whether we like it or not, we can all enjoy being a part
of history, since pretty soon it will be official – we will
have a presidnetial candidate who does not fit the mold of the
traditional American president: a white male.  Well, sometimes
change is good, but for now, go Buckeyes!

The Mayor and the Macarena

We went roller skating tonight for the first time in…  well,
ever, for most of us.  My husband and I have never been roller
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skating together, and we go back 11 years, so needless to say,
none of the kids have tried it before tonight.  The kids had a
great time, and I was surprised to see how well our 3-year-old
picked it up!  It doesn’t surprise me too much though – she’s
always  been  the  “physical”  one.   Our  8-year-old  is  more
creative and into arts and crafts than physical stuff, but she
did well too…  I was surprised that when she kept falling, she
didn’t get frustrated or upset or cry (for the first hour
anyway) because she is a perfectionist with a VERY low pain
tolerance.  Sure enough, by the end of the night, Taylor (the
8-year-old) was “hurt” and crying.  It was still lots of fun
though.  And, living in an area with a small population is
where the title The Mayor and the Macerena comes in – The
mayor is the owner of the skating rink, and was spinning the
tunes tonight.  When he played Macarena, hilarity ensued – I
think he has the skating rink so he has a place to blast his
’80’s and 90’s music. 

Waiting…
Subbing has traditionally been a waiting game, waiting for
that  call  to  come  inviting  you  to  take  over  someone’s
classroom for a day or sometimes more. There is one district
that for some reason last fall seems to have just stopped
calling me altogether. Actually, that is not strictly true-
the sub for the sub caller (yes, even they have ’em!) actually
called me a couple of weeks ago, but the regular caller hasn’t
called for over two months now. Well, at least I am blessed to
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work in an age where I can grab jobs off the internet (by the
way, I refuse to capitalize this as if “internet” is the name
of a town or country). Unfortunately, that doesn’t always work
so I am left waiting until the morning of for some district to
call (yes even the computer systems call) or for a last-minute
bout  before  the  day  starts  to  at  least  find  a  half-day
position on the online systems.

Well, this morning I indeed received a call from one of the
districts. Enter password, this middle-school resource teacher
needs a sub, yada-yada. However, when it got to the end and I
selected “yes” for the job, the system said, “sorry, we are
unable to assign to job- goodbye.” Nice- why did you call me
then? Another district’s system locks the job when calling
someone so someone can’t select the job on the online system
when it is offering it to someone by phone; I guess this one
doesn’t.  Either  that  or  the  teacher  canceled  while  I  was
listening to the instructions. Since I was then awake, I sat
down at the computer and looked for a job. Fortunately I found
one right away- and one I wouldn’t need to be at until after
8:30, so back to bed I went for another hour. As usual, I
slept for only half that- I don’t know what it it, but I can’t
get good sleep lately. I constantly wake up and fall back
asleep throughout the night, sometimes laying awake or half-
awake for a while before going to sleep. It seems I have
picked up this problem from one of my parents…

New theme again
The other was a bit too, um, lavender-y for my taste.  The
title is a bit minimalistic but I’ll try it out for a bit.  I
also didn’t like the comments line being by the post title and
therefore harder to see.  Now it is quite obvious at the
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bottom when there are no comments and so you should click to
leave one.  Please. �

A Miracle for Every Season
Today when I was putting away laundry, it occurred to me that
it’s almost that time of year when I need to pack away winter
clothes and see if I have enough spring / summer clothes for
the kids in the right sizes.  And, since I’m going to have
another little bundle of joy, I started thinking about what I
already have in the way of baby clothes…  Since this is my 4th
girl, I have plenty of pinks and purples.  However, I really
do need to check if any of these clothes are fitting for a
July baby – I’ve never had a summer baby before!  Come to
think of it, my girls were born in December (winter), May
(spring), October (fall), and now, July (summer) – giving me
miracles for every season!  We are so blessed!

Since #3 arrived not even 2 years ago, I still have ALL of her
baby clothes, and my friends at the time were so nice to throw
me a baby shower, even though she was #3…  I think it had
something  to  do  with  my  friend  Sue  insisting  baby  #3
(Disney) was going to be a boy, but it was very thoughtful of
her at any rate.  This next part is weird, I’m warning you… 
The problem is, all of my baby clothes are in the basement,
and I have put myself on strike from going in the basement for
awhile…  It’s a long story, but I probably won’t be ready to
go down there until the end of summer or fall – it’s just not
something I want to deal with these days…  maybe I’ll go into
it in another post.  So, I guess I’m going to have to bribe my
husband to dig around in the basement to find all of our
newborn baby clothes in time for me to wash them and see if
there’s any shopping to do before our new arrival.  The good
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news is, since it will be July, I shouldn’t need too many
clothes off the bat…  some onesies and blankets will do it
until fall, and maybe by then I will be basement-ready!

Be Careful What You Watch
Last weekend was quite eventful: a wonderful performance of
Murder with a Silver Spoon at Orchard Hills followed by a
gathering to watch a movie. I have seen parodies and spoofs of
the suspense movie The Ring on television almost since the
movie was released in 2002. WOW…. it is that old and I had yet
to see it?! I have always enjoyed a good suspenseful film and
this is definately a very strange one. You really need to pay
attention and not drift to catch all of the nuances.

Naomi Watts plays Rachel, a young journalist who investigates
the  mysterious  death  of  her  niece.  At  the  wake,  Rachel
overhears a group of teenagers discussing a video which a
number of students watched 7 days prior to mysteriously dying…
all at the same time on the same date. After watching the
video herself, Rachel begins to see the exact images which
were on the recording. These images lead the investigator on a
race against time to prevent not only her death but also those
of her young son and his father.

Perhaps the most mysterious character in the film is Rachel’s
son, Aidan (David Dorfman). The child seems to have a very
eerie connection to the mystery. He draws pictures of people’s
deaths days before they occur. It is almost as if you expect
him to utter the much quote phrase “I see dead people.”

Several pieces of trivia about The Ring caught my attention.
Primarily the fact that the movie is a remake of the recent
Japanese film, Ringu. Also, the movie was directed by Gore
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Verbinski who directed the “Pirates of the Caribbean” trilogy.

The Ring is an intriguing suspense thriller which holds the
viewers attention. Although it does have one scene of (I’m
sure and would hope) simulated animal endangerment, it is
relatively devoid of gore. It is a fairly intelligent mystery.

No teaching today
Normally I teach first weekend of the month at one of the
morning services, but this month for some reason they have me
down for next weekend instead. Of course I did have a surprise
last night as I wrote. Today there was no leader problem
either, just a normal day. For some reason though the boys are
more rambunctious at the second Sunday service than Saturday
night. I suppose it is probably for the same reason I tend to
have more energy in the morning myself. The lesson if I didn’t
say was an introduction to the book of Judges. The kids were
taught about the cycle that happened seven times in Judges and
still happens today. When we get comfortable we tend to forget
God and sin. Once in that trap, it leads to suffering. As we
suffer we remember God and cry out to him to help us. He hears
our cries and saves us, bringing us back to him. Unfortunately
the cycle starts over from there. The message we got in the
main service was part of the series on family first aid. It
was about wrestling with God just as Jacob wrestled with God.
While God could just crush us when we choose a path other than
that which leads to Him (read: sin), He chooses instead to be
gentle and let us wrestle a bit. However, no mistake is to be
made  on  this:  He  leads  us,  His  children,  to  a  place  of
submission so we get back on the right path. The message can
be heard here:
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This Week’s Message

When teachers go missing
Okay, they didn’t go missing they just got sick, but “when
teachers get sick” didn’t quite have the same ring to it.
Besides, they were missing tonight because they got sick.

So when I arrived at church tonight there were already about
five kids waiting outside the door. Not a good sign as I was a
few minutes late myself and someone more punctual than myself
should have been there. I checked the kids in and waited for
other leaders to arrive. And waited. Eventually Steve, the one
in charge of the kid’s ministry, popped in and informed me
that the one set to teach the lesson tonight called in sick
and asked another leader to fill in for him. And she was, up
until about an hour and a half before the service, then she
called in too. Now this was a bit unusual, and ordinarily
Steve would then fill in since it was so last minute, but
tonight he had other obligations, so the duty of teaching the
lesson  passed  to  me.  Well,  I  didn’t  study  the  lesson
beforehand knowing I wasn’t on for this weekend, but I could
do  this-  I’ve  done  it  before.  Hey,  I’m  a  sub,  remember?
Thinking on my feet is normal practice :). So I had to miss
the game time and study the lesson. No biggie- just another
game of dodge-ball and I’m usually doing drama at this time
anyway (we’re off this month). Oh, I guess I should mention
that another leader finally arrived and handled the game time.
So anyway, They got back up, sang a few worship songs while I
kept on studying, and ready or not I had to teach. It didn’t
go too badly but when we broke off into small groups (well
smaller than the large group anyway, there were only the two
of us after all ;)) a couple of the boys mentioned they
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thought I was boring. Sigh.

Fortunately the other leader saved my ego and said she thought
the lesson went well :D.

imdb quiz
If you haven’t been to the site imdb.com and you like and/or
watch movies, I give you permission to take a break from my
blog and visit it now:  imdb.com

This site has everything about pretty much every movie:  a
list of the actors and crew involved with clickable links so
you can see where else you’ve seen them if they look familiar
or where else to find them if you like their work, trivia
about movies, quotes, discussion boards, and much more.  They
also have a movie rating system for users, so you can see if a
movie is going to be worth the time to watch it according to
popular opinion.  Imdb lists keywords for movies, which I’ve
often thought would make a fun game.  I’ve posted some below
for you to try.  These are the keywords imdb has listed for
some popular movies – I will give a hint – all but 2 are
movies made pre-1990.  Keep in mind that I didn’t choose these
keywords; imdb chose them for whatever reason and some can
be quite strange!  Let me know if you would like additional
hints, I can give you genre, actors, or just random hints,
happy guessing!

1. Punch / Kiss / Muscleman / Eggs / Fistfight

2.   Bikini  /  Used  Condom  /  Champagne  /  Broken  Window  /
Brother Brother Relationship

3.   Coming  Of  Age  /  Controversial  /  Fantastic  /  Wish  /

https://www.tangents.org/movies/imdb-quiz/
https://imdb.com


Wish Fulfillment

4.  No Opening Credits / Tragic Incident / Talking Animal /
Copyright Infringement / Falsely Accused

5.  Planet / Concert Scene / Box Office Flop / Laser /
Physicist

6.  Miniaturization / Shrinking / Remake / Sword Fight /
Toy Soldier


